
 
 

Town of Arlington 
Legal Department 

To: Select Board 
 
Cc: Town Committees and Commissions; Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager; John Leone, 

Town Moderator  
  
From: Douglas W. Heim, Town Counsel 
 
Date: March 18, 2020 
 
Re: Supplement – Remote Meeting Checklist and Guidance 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 Please receive this Supplement to the Memoranda from this Office of March 11, 2020, 

and March 13, 2020 regarding the Town’s options for conducting meetings during the 

coronavirus (or “COVID-19”) State of Emergency in the Commonwealth. 

 As you will recall, meetings by telephone or video conference during the State of 

Emergency may proceed with all participants engaging remotely, so  long as “alternative means 

of public access” is provided.1  Public access can be provided by allowing the public to call in or 

otherwise join meetings remotely so that they can see and/or hear what takes place at remote 

participation meetings.  To assist you in availing yourselves of these options, this Office has 

developed a checklist and script for Chairs and administrative support staff for remotely 

                                                 
1 Certain hearings require additional consideration where public comment and/or participation is required. 
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conducted open meetings which you will find attached. These documents are intended as guides 

primarily to ensure the following: 

• Accurate meeting minutes can be recorded; 

• All other requirements of the Open Meeting Law are met;  

• The public understands the modifications to the Open Meeting Law during the State of 

Emergency; and 

• Chairs are able to effectively used new technologies such as the “Zoom” app effectively. 

 

Please keep in mind that unlike some other users of teleconference or videoconference 

technology, it is essentially that a government body’s business can be accurately understood 

and recorded in meeting minutes, and that the public can follow along.   

If specific circumstances of your meeting require further counsel, such as conducting an 

executive session by remote meeting, please contact this Office at your convenience for 

further support. 

 

 
 

 


